Executive Summary:  
Physical Education
Summary:

In our last Board discussion of physical education, Mr. Stewart suggested that we look at a no credit option for physical education substitution.  
Actions to Date:

There have been several conversations with Chris Byham regarding a no credit option.  He shared a written description from Mr. Stewart describing his proposal for no credit which follows: 

No Credit Option.  Maintain the current Physical Education substitution program for grades 9 to 12 with the modification that no academic credit be awarded to students who engage in this substitution option.  (Currently students earn .25 of a credit per year for substitution participation.)  In order to graduate, students would be required to take Physical Education in each of grades 9 through 12.  Students would still need a total of 28 credits to graduate.  The Physical Education Substitution participation would not count toward the 28 credits.  (So if in grades 9 & 10 the student took the regular Physical Education Class and in grades 11 & 12 the student participated in softball, the student would earn .5 credit toward graduation.)

This substitution option complies with the PDE requirements because PDE states that a teacher certificated in Physical Education must preside over a Physical Education class when that class is taken for credit.  The PDE regulations are silent as to classes not offered for credit.

Discussion with Shirley Black suggests that they state would still have concerns about this approach since it does not demonstrate that students have received instruction in all of the academic standards and the state requires demonstrable evidence to show proficiency in all of the standards for physical education.  

A plan would need to be devised to work with these students to have them demonstrate the achievement of the standards and have them assessed by a certificated health and physical education person.  There are certainly ways to address this and the administration will proceed in that way if it is the desire of the Board, but it was my understanding that we had hoped to include this discussion and the solution to the physical education process with the adoption of Board Goals addressing course offerings and learning plans for students.  
Recommendation:

Students have made their course selections for the 2010-2011 school year and some of the principals have begun roughing out their master schedules.  It would be best not to change the rules at this point in the process since students may have built schedules around the expectation of receiving credit.  
The administration would recommend that the Board allow the question of Physical Education substitution to be included in the Board Goals process as part of the analysis of course offerings and individualized learning plans both of which have been suggested as a part of the goals setting.
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